
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
March 12, 2018 

 
ILLINOIS AYERS OIL CO., 
 
 Petitioner, 
 
 v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
 
 
 
     PCB 17 – 59 
     (UST Appeal) 

HEARING OFFICER ORDER 
 
 On March 12, 2018, the parties participated in a telephone status conference with the 
hearing officer.  Petitioner’s plans to file a motion for summary judgment are on hold.  
Respondent will soon be able to begin work on outstanding records, but the relocation of its 
office is causing delay.  Petitioner agreed to file an open deadline waiver. 
  
 The parties are directed to participate in a telephone status conference with the hearing 
officer at 10:00 a.m. on May 14, 2018.  The status conference shall be initiated by the petitioner.   
 
 Petitioner filed a deadline waiver to June 30, 2018.  The parties consent to electronic 
service. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 
  _____________________ 

Carol Webb 
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19274 
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9274 
217/524-8509 
Carol.Webb@illinois.gov 

 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 It is hereby certified that true copies of the foregoing order were e-mailed on March 12, 
2018, to each of the persons on the service list below. 
 
 It is hereby certified that a true copy of the foregoing order was e-mailed to the following 
on March 12, 2018: 
 
Don Brown 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
James R. Thompson Center 
100 W. Randolph St., Ste. 11-500 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 
 

  
 

Carol Webb 
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19274 
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9274 
217/524-8509 
Carol.Webb@illinois.gov 
 
 

@ Consents to electronic service 
 
 

PCB 2017-059@  PCB 2017-059@   
Patrick D. Shaw     James G. Richardson 
Law Office of Patrick D. Shaw   IEPA 
80 Bellerive Road     1021 North Grand Avenue East 
Springfield, IL 62704  P.O. Box 19276 
  Springfield, IL 62794-9276 
 

mailto:Carol.Webb@illinois.gov

